CB(1)1390/09-10(03)

會長 陳嘉正博士、工程師 太平紳士
President Ir Dr Andrew K C CHAN JP
BSc PhD FHKIE R.P.E.
CEng FICE FHKEng
president@hkie.org.hk

香港銅鑼灣記利佐治街1號金百利9字樓 9/F Island Beverley, No 1 Great George St, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong 電話Tel +852 2895 4446 傳真Fax +852 2577 7791 hkie-sec@hkie.org.hk www.hkie.org.hk

By mail and by fax at 2869 6794

10 March 2010

Clerk to Bills Committee
Bills Committee on Buildings (Amendment) Bill 2010
Legislative Council Secretariat
3rd Floor, Citibank Tower
3 Garden Road, Central
Hong Kong

(Attn: Mr Daniel SIN)

Dear Mr Sin,

Views on the Buildings (Amendment) Bill 2010

Thank you for your letter of 25 February 2010 inviting the Institution to put forth our views on the captioned subject.

We are pleased to provide herewith our views and comments for consideration of the Bills Committee:

- 1. Building owners generally lack the technical knowledge to judge the performance of the Registered Inspectors (RI) they appointed (e.g. whether the repair proposal recommended by the RI are really required or is the most appropriate), and of the contractors (quality of the repair works). It would be constructive to consider having guidelines and control mechanism for ensuring the quality and consistency of the RIs' performance, and the quality of the repair works.
- 2. For buildings that are without OCs and having difficulties in organizing the mandatory inspection as required under the new Bill, it may worth considering some form of advisory service or assistance as part of the package (including financial) offered by the government.

Thank you.

Yours sincerely,

Ir Dr Andrew K.C. Chan, JP

President